
 

 

Julington Creek Elementary 

School Advisory Council Meeting 

 Tuesday, December 14, 2021  

 

Call to Order: Mrs. Larson welcomed everyone to the November SAC meeting and called the 

meeting to order at 3:30 p.m. 

Members in Attendance:  Alice Larson, Lisa Lewis, Jeanette Murphy, Cathy Apolinaro, Amy 

Grimm, Kathy Kahrs, Elvis Jonathan, Juliana Daughenbaugh, Paula Steele, Katie 

Sandvick 

SAC Minutes:   The minutes were reviewed from our November meeting.  The minutes were 

approved by the SAC members in attendance with no changes being made.  

Treasurer’s Report:  Mrs. Larson shared the Treasurer’s Report.  The current balance sits at 

$1,238.26 for the SAC account, and the Florida Recognition account remains at $553.25. 

Principal’s Report:   

The holidays are in full swing her at JCE.  Mrs. Murphy shared that our teachers are 

fostering not only academics but creating wonderful memories for students.   

Congratulations to Mrs. Isabelle and her amazing band and chorus students for a successful 

holiday concert.  We appreciate all that Mrs. Isabelle does to foster the arts here at JCE!   

The playground remodel is still in the works.  We are looking forward to providing an 

updated and fun space for our third through fifth grade students. 

Mrs. Daughenbaugh asked Mrs. Murphy to share the plan on the annual holiday 

performance for kindergarten students.  Mrs. Murphy shared that kindergarten will have a 

spring performance in place of the holiday performance this year.  Mrs. Murphy also shared 

some of the other opportunities for JCE students through PTO that will take place in the 

new year.  PTO will be sponsoring an outdoor movie night as well as a Dance-A-Thon 

fundraiser. We appreciate the support PTO provides our school.   

Old Business:  

There was not old business to discuss at today’s meeting. 

 



 

 

New Business: 

Mrs. Pierce, our STEM teacher, submitting a request to fund materials for the STEM 

program.  Mrs. Pierce was unable to be in attendance at today’s meeting so she will present 

the request during our January SAC meeting.   

The meeting was adjourned at 3:45 p.m. by Mrs. Larson.  Our next meeting will take place on 

Tuesday January 11, 2022 via Microsoft Teams. 

 

   

 Respectfully Submitted, 

    Amy Grimm 

    JCE SAC Secretary 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


